



## Fisheries and Aquaculture Minister

PO Box 2223, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 3C4 • Telephone 902 424-8953 Fax 902 428-3145 • novascotía.ca

April 7, 2021

Charlene LeBlanc Municipality of Argyle Argyle Municipal Office 27 Courthouse Road Tusket, NS B0W3M0

Dear Ms. LeBlanc:

I wanted to personally thank you for your participation in the development of the Department of Fisheries and Aquaculture video series. I hope you are as pleased with the results as we are.

The final versions are now available for public viewing on the Government of Nova Scotia's YouTube channel. A link can also be found on the main Aquaculture and Marine Plants page, under the Resources section at: <a href="https://novascotia.ca/fish/aquaculture/">https://novascotia.ca/fish/aquaculture/</a>. I encourage you to share the link with your colleagues, clients, and employees.

You are part of a vibrant commercial aquaculture industry, and you should be extremely proud of your work. You are helping to address crucial social and economic issues of food security, employment, value-added food production, and maintenance of essential services in rural and coastal communities throughout the province.

Your involvement in this project helps us to demonstrate the importance of this industry and the tremendous opportunity for the continued growth of sustainable aquaculture in the province.

Yours sincerely,

Honourable Keith Colwell, E.C.N.S.